
 

Dear Parents & Caregivers,  
 
Welcome Back  
Welcome back to Term 2! With only 9 
weeks this term I am positive it will fly by. I 
trust you all had a wonderful holiday and 
enjoyed some time together with your 
children. 
 
Term Planner 
The Term Planner was sent out at the end 
of Term 1, if you didn’t get a copy please 
check out the APS Website. 
 
ANZAC Day 
What an amazing experience to be a part 
of the 100th commemorative service of the 
ANZAC’s. With 38 students marching 
under the APS banner it was a lovely way 
to represent our amazing school. 
 
Wreath - Thank you 
I would like to sincerely thank Lesley Nesbit 
from Frangipani Florist for their generous 
donation of our ANZAC Day wreath. Your 
generosity and relationship is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
P&C President  
I would like to welcome Carly Talbot to the 
Albany P&C President position. Thank you 
VERY much for taking on the role Carly. 
Please come along and support the P&C, 
to continue to run our 5 day a week 
canteen, the uniform shop and contribute to 
the fundraising which enhances our school 
resources. 
 
Email Address 
Do you have an email address? We need 
to look after our environment and getting 
our newsletter on email will help! We 
currently print approx. 360 newsletters a 
fortnight! That’s a lot of paper! Please fill 
out the form with your email address so 
you can be added to the mailing list.  
All emails will be confidential as we will 
send Parent emails BCC (Blind Carbon 
Copy). 
 

Independent Public School (IPS) 
Opportunity 
APS is currently discussing the notion of 
applying to become an Independent Public 
School. The three key stake holders that 
need to support the notion are the School 
Council, Staff and the School Community.  
The School Council had passed a motion 
to support APS in applying for IPS. Staff 
will be voting in a couple of weeks but it is 
now the communities chance to have a 
say.  
A few key points about IPS –  
 80% of WA students are enrolled in an 

IPS. 
 4 out of 6 Primary Schools in Albany are 

already IPS. Both ASHS and NASHS are 
IPS. 

 Additional funding is no longer received 
by schools to transition or operate as an 
IPS. 

 All Department of Education Policies are 
still adhered to. 

More information can be found at; 
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/

independent-public-schools  
 

In the next newsletter a voting slip will be 
sent out in relation to IPS. If you have any 
questions please do not hesitate to email or 
see me.  
 

Book Fair  
The Book Fair is on next week in the 
Library. The Library will be open before 
school from 8:00am to 8.40am and after 
school until 3.45pm. Come along and grab 
a great book. 
 

Regards  
Mrs Jayde Hewson 
Principal  
jayde.mcivor@education.wa.edu.au  
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N E W S L E T T E R  

DATES TO  

REMEMBER  

TERM 2 
 

WEEK 2 

7 May to 10 May 
Book Fair- Library 

 

Monday 7 May 

Bike Ed Room 16 

1.00pm to 2.20pm 

 

Tuesday 8 May  

Room 4 Old Farm 

9.30am to 11.30am 

Bike Ed Room 15  

10.50am to 12.20pm 

Eagles Cup at MLPS 

 

Thursday 10 May 
Bike Education Day 

Year 4 

 

Friday 11 May 

Bike Ed Room 17 

1.00pm to 2.20pm 

 

Monday14 May 

P&C Meeting -7.00pm  

 

 
INTERM  

SWIMMING 

14 May to 18 May 

Room’s 15, 16, 17 & 22 
 

ALBANY PRIMARY SCHOOL  

UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday  

2.45pm—3:30pm 

Thursday  

8.30am—9:00am 

 

(Located in the Undercover  

Assembly Area) 
Please remember our online 

ordering for Canteen and 

Uniform Shop 
www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au 

Phone:  Email            Web Address: 

9842 7400 albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au     http://www.albanyprimary.wa.edu.au 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/independent-public-schools
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/independent-public-schools
mailto:albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au
http://www.albanyprimary.wa.edu.au/


 

P&C NEWS 

Welcome back to all students and parents for a 
new term. It is with great pleasure that we can 
announce that we have a nominee for the role of 
President of the P&C. We would like to thank 
Carly Talbot for her nomination and at the next 
P&C meeting, 14 May 2018 we will formalise the 
process. The parent body will assist and support 
you through your tenure.   
 
The next General Meeting is on 14 May 2018 at 

7pm in the school meeting room. New members 

are most welcome. 
 

Mother’s Day Stall  
The P&C will be running a  Mother’s Day stall on 
Thursday 10 and Friday 11  May 
K-Yr 3 will attend on roster Thursday morning 
Yr 4-6 can attend at recess & lunchtime Thursday 
Open to all at lunch time on Thursday & Friday 
 

Items range from 50c to $5 

All proceeds support the P&C  
If you can help with running the stall for an hour or 
so please register on the volunteer link below 
https://www.volunteersignup.org/HTBEK  
 

Dishes from P&C Catering     
We have a large amount of dishes and a Crock 
Pot left in the Staffroom after the last P&C catering 
job. If you are missing any plates etc please call in 
and check before we donate them to a charity! 

Canteen News 
Roster: 
Monday  7 May  Bec Wallace 
Thursday 10 May Erin Thomas 
Friday  11 May Cathie Contier 
Monday  14 May Carmen Burgess 
Wednesday  16 May Julie-Anne Ramsell 
Friday  18 May Cam Martin 
Hot Chocolate  
Hot Chocolates are now available 
before school and at recess.  
Cost $1.00 

LIBRARY BOOK FAIR 2018  
Term 2,  Week 2   

 
Albany Primary School Library will be 
hosting our annual Book Fair.  
 
Reading with your children can have a significant 
positive impact on their educational and literacy 
development. Visiting the Book Fair will be like visiting 
a bookstore just for children. You and your child will 
discover a wonderful range of children’s picture 
books, novels, nonfiction books, novelty items, such 
as posters, pencils, pens, erasers and much more. 
 
A percentage of all purchases made will go back to 
the Library to purchase new resources, which 
ultimately benefits all students in our school. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at our Book Fair which 

will be held in our Library on  
Monday 7 May, Tuesday 8 May, Wednesday  

9 May and Thursday 10 May 2018. 
Purchasing times will be before school each day from 

8.00 am to 8.40 am  
and after school from 3.00 pm to 3.45 pm.  

 
LIBRARY—OVERDUE BOOKS 
We have a very large number of overdue books from 
our school library, please help us by taking the time to 
help your child/children locate all overdue books. 
Books have a habit of hiding in the most unusual 
places—under beds, behind lounges even going to 
Grandmas place. 

Library News 

Thank you to everyone who 
participated in Student Council 
Fluro Fundraiser for the Ronald 
MacDonald House.  We raised 
$497.90 from this day.  A special 
mention to Billy from Room 3 who 
handed in the money he found in 
the grounds, which he added to 
the collection total.   
Thank you for your honesty in 
handing the money to the office. 

Hello everyone 

Term 1 was a very busy time here at Albany 

Primary School. Now we start Term 2 hopefully 

recharged. 

Take care of each other, and remember it costs 

nothing to give a smile, it could make someone’s 

day.     

Suzy Anderson, Chaplain 

Mondays & Wednesday- Even Weeks 

Thursday   - Odd Weeks 
 

WANTED KNITTERS!! -  The opportunity 

exists for all you knitters out there, who would 

like to participate in the knitting of small 

comfort bears known as KYAL bears.  

These bears will be given out by YouthCARE 

chaplains who attend critical incidents, such as 

bushfires etc., to traumatised children. 

 

More information later in this Newsletter. 

Chaplain’s Corner 

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.volunteersignup.org%2FHTBEK&data=02%7C01%7CDelia.Franey%40education.wa.edu.au%7C53f8dbf9b5b04667613a08d5b0117156%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636608511314623850&sdata=ij9Z1


Community News   
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily endorsed by the school. We provide this space 
for community groups to advertise to the school community.  
It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers for their child.  

 
KYAL was first made for YouthCARE by Susan Moore, a 
chaplain in Bunbury, formerly Manjimup and Pemberton. 
 
The name KYAL has been specially chosen with the mes-
sage Know You’re Always Loved. 
 
KYAL will be given to YouthCARE Pastoral Critical Inci-
dent Response Chaplains to give to children in times of 
major events such as bushfires or a traumatic event in the 
school or community. 
 
We are very grateful for your support through sharing your 
time and skills to provide comfort to a child through a 
handmade bear, made especially by you! 
 
More information below. 



Community News   
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily endorsed by the school. We provide this space 
for community groups to advertise to the school community.  
It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers for their child.  

Email Address for School Newsletter 
If you wish to receive the Newsletter (each fortnight) by email and help our environment, please complete 
this slip and return to the school office. Alternatively please email your children’s names and room num-
bers along with your email address to albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
We will let you know when we have the system up and running. 
 
 
Parent Name:          _______________________________ 
 
Child/ren Name:  _______________________________ Room No: ____  
    
   _______________________________ Room No: ____ 
 
   _______________________________ Room No: ____ 
 
   _______________________________ Room No: ____ 
 
    
Email Address:  __________________________________________ 


